Negotiating Team Update, July 29, 2016

Busy Bees
By Anne-Marie Allison


Negotiations occurred this week on only two of three scheduled days, since members of the Administration were double-booked to partake in campus activities.  The Negotiating Team took advantage of the cancelled date for a productive day to assess the status of negotiations and to pollinate plans for upcoming bargaining.
 
Further to last week’s update, agreements have been reached on things like clarifying remuneration for teaching multi-sectioned courses; mandatory email notification of your PTAC-recommended courses; and seniority points earned by LTAs returning to the Bargaining Unit.  Items we presented include improved marking/grading allowance/assistance; an elected representative on search committees for senior Administration positions; improved supplementary benefits for pregnancy and parental leaves; compassionate care and family caregiver leaves; and health, dental, and tuition benefits.  The Administration tabled a proposal affecting seniority evaluation.  Discussions continue on matters like evaluations of coach-accompanists and music therapy supervisors; office space and T2200s; PhD/post-doc teaching; two-year renewable appointments; one-year contracts; the Roster; and discipline. 

During the next few weeks, the Negotiating Team will be combing through the finer details of proposals left on the table and strategizing about those yet to be presented.  The Administration plans to present their compensation package when we next meet at the table, at the end of August.  

We reiterate that our goal is to achieve agreements that best satisfy the top three priorities declared by our Members in the survey:  job security, compensation, and benefits. In doing so, we aim to protect the rights and privileges of our buzzing colony of contract faculty and future part-time librarians.

In Solidarity, 
Your Negotiating Team

